Dear Praying Friends,

We praise the Lord for the opportunity to serve Him.

Although we had our tickets to go to the Bahamas to teach Hermeneutics, there was a miscommunication, and we had to reschedule as both pastors were in the states at the Caribbean Fundamental Baptist Conference in Jacksonville, Florida. We will use the tickets to go to Puerto Rico

April 3rd we will be traveling to Palau to teach Hermeneutics at the Institute there with our son John. Palau is in a major drought and they are limiting water flow to one hour in the morning and two in the evening. The water is dirty and full of microbes. John has asked me to design and build a water purification system. He mentioned many Palauan people are getting sick.

We will also go on to Yap, Micronesia, where our sons Paul and Mark minister, to teach Baptist History at Faith Baptist Bible Institute. At Faith we expect to have 50-53 students from 3 Yapese churches. They found it necessary to start a Bible institute in Yap because Harvest Baptist in Guam limited the number of students from Yap to 8, because of too many students coming from Yap.

It is a double blessing when we are able to see their works and to serve alongside our children.

We are also scheduled to teach Hermeneutics at Calvary Baptist Bible College's summer school in May for two weeks. It is always a blessing to go back to Puerto Rico where we served for ten years.

We are excited to see what the Lord is doing in the Islands!

Gladly Serving Him,

Georg and Opal Zimmer

Thouse you for yours prayers and all the help in taking care of our buismen.

600% W Timmere

